
Ref: AC.034/2022     6 December 2022  

Subject: Notification of the winning result of the bidding for services of the maintenance, 

repair, fixing and modification of the fiber optic cable network 

To: President and Managers 

     The Stock Exchange of Thailand 

The Office of the Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research and Innovation has 

announced the invitation to those who are interested in bidding for services of the 

maintenance, repair, fixing and modification of the fiber optic cable network for the fiscal 

year 2023 by the e-Bidding method according to the announcement No. 12/2566, dated 16 

September 2022. The bidding winner is required to maintain, repair, fix, and modify the 

fiber optic cable network. 

Forth Corporation Public Company Limited (“the Company”) would like to inform that FS 

Consortium won the bidding for such project with the value of Baht 309,663,000 including 

VAT and other taxes, transportation costs, registration fees and all other expenses. 

FS Consortium consists of: 

1. Forth Corporation Public Company Limited (“FORTH”) is responsible for 53.45% of the 

total value of the project or amounting to Baht 165,514,873.50. 

2. SVOA Public Company Limited (“SVOA”) is responsible for 46.55% of the total value of 

the project or amounting to Baht 144,148,126.50. 

However, the signing of the agreement will be done after the Company has received an 

official letter from the Office of the Ministry of Higher Education, Science, Research and 

Innovation, which will be notified later. 

Please be informed accordingly. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

(Mr. Arin Jamnaree) 

Financial Controller 


